Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, October 26, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw,
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM,

Jean Uebel was interviewed for an appointment to the Parks and
Recreation Committee. Jean helped with Antrim Days and thereby
became interested in the Committee. Mike moved to appoint Jean
as a member to the Parks and Recreation Committee. Second Dave.
All in favor. So moved. Her term of office will be for three
years.

Ray Clark, owner of property on Smith Road, asked if he would be
allowed to remove one trailer from the top of the hill on his
property and have a modular home put in its place. The trailer
would then be moved to the bottom of the hill near a second
trailer which would then be removed and disposed of. Since this
is a non conforming situation, (trailers, number of dwellings
etc.), the change he wants to make will require the proper
approval from the ZBA.

Mike moved to use the previous assessment on the Breezy Point
Condos. Second Dave. So moved.

The opening of ART, (Antrim's Recycling/Transfer Station), was
discussed. It was decided that a small ceremony will take place
on Wednesday, November 4th at 2:00 PM. Refreshments will be
served to all attending. The Selectmen are proud of the facility
which was established without any Federal Funds.

Selectmen approved having the lunch meal at the Coffee Shop on
Election Day and bringing in cold cuts for the evening meal.

Dave moved to appoint Dick Winslow as an alternate member of the
ZBA. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Brian Hennessy on Pleasant $t. had voiced a complaint to one of
the selectmen about a culvert which freezes during the winter.
Highway crew dump salt to free the culvert up. Mr. Hennessey
would like something else done to eliminate the problem. Dave
mentioned the highway department having made repairs at this
location just a few weeks ago. He will check with road agent to
see if he expects the repairs to eliminate the problem.

Mike moved to accept the minutes of Nov. 19th as written. Second
Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Budget hearing will be scheduled starting November 16th.
Mike suggested looking into the feasibility of having a central

purchasing location for Towns. Buying in bulk may help reduce
the cost. Many items purchased by the Town, such as tires are



purchased through the State who buy in bulk lowering the cost to
Municipalities.

Selectmen signed the abatements approved at a previous meeting.

Meeting adjourned 8:50 ems



